

Learning Today, Leading Tomorrow

Headteacher: Deena Chetty

Business Manager: Marina Kaloki

134 – 136 Downsell Road, Leyton. E15 2BS Tel: 020 8556 0103 Fax: 020 8558 8293

Email: school@downsellprimary.waltham.sch.uk

Web: http://www.downsellprimary.org

3rd July 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

We are fast approaching the end of yet another school year ... what a school year it has been!! During the last few months we have experienced learning and schooling as never before. It has been a very challenging time for all of us and I would like to thank all the children who continued with their education and have been completing their work online regularly, as well as their parents for supporting them in the learning. I am very proud to say that children who returned to school have done amazingly well, again massive thank you to everyone who made this possible.

Before the school breaks for summer holidays we would like to create an opportunity for your child to meet their new class teacher for September. At the meeting, children will also be given a Home learning pack that they can complete during summer break and which will be looked at when they return to school in September.

In order to be able to organize the meetings the last day of school will be as follows:

Nursery, Reception & Year 1 - Friday 10th July

Year 4 - Wednesday 15th July

Year 6 - Thursday 16th July

Key workers' and vulnerable children group – Friday 31st July

Year 5 Saturday school will continue every Saturday until 18th July (including). From Monday 20th July it changes into Summer school and children will attend every day Monday – Friday (9:00 am – 12:30 pm)

Due to social distancing we can only invite half a class at a time and <u>we will send you a text</u> by next Wednesday with one of the dates below when your child should come to school to meet their new class teacher.

'Meet your new teacher' meetings schedule:

Nursery children who have a place in our Reception classes in September Monday 13^{th} July 9:30-11:00 am or Tuesday 14^{th} July 9:30-11:00 am

Please come to the Reception playground where you will be greeted by Nursery staff and then the children will be taken and introduced to their new teachers.

















Headteacher: Deena Chetty Business Manager: Marina Kaloki 134 – 136 Downsell Road, Leyton. E15 2BS Tel: 020 8556 0103 Fax: 020 8558 8293

Email: school@downsellprimary.waltham.sch.uk

Web: http://www.downsellprimary.org

Learning Today, Leading Tomorrow

Current Reception children going to Year 1 in September:

Wednesday 15th July 9:30 – 11:00 am **or** Thursday 16th July 9:30 – 11:00 am

Please come to the Reception playground near your child's classroom where you will be greeted by your child's current teacher who will take the children to meet their new class teacher for September.

Current Year 1 children going to Year 2 in September:

Monday 13th July 9:30 – 11:00 am **or** Tuesday 14th July 9:30 – 11:00 am

Please come to the KS1 playground near your child's classroom where you will be greeted by your child's current teacher. Then the children will be taken by their current teacher and introduced to their new class teacher.

Current Year 2 children going to Year 3 in September:

Wednesday 15th July 9:30 – 11:00 am **or** Thursday 16th July 9:30 – 11:00 am

Please come to the KS1 playground where you will be greeted by your child's current teacher, then the children will be taken and introduced to their new class teacher.

Current Year 3 children going to Year 4 in September:

Monday 13th July 9:30 – 11:00 am or Tuesday 14th July 9:30 – 11:00 am

Please come to the KS1 playground where you will be greeted by your child's current teacher, then the children will be taken and introduced to their new class teacher.

Current Year 4 children going to Year 5 in September:

Thursday 16^{th} July 9:30 - 11:00 am **or** Friday 17^{th} July 9:30 - 11:00 am

Please come to the area outside Year 5 where you will be greeted by your child's current teacher, then the children will be taken to their new classrooms.

















Headteacher: Deena Chetty

Business Manager: Marina Kaloki

134 – 136 Downsell Road, Leyton. E15 2BS Tel: 020 8556 0103 Fax: 020 8558 8293

Email: school@downsellprimary.waltham.sch.uk

Web: http://www.downsellprimary.org

Current Year 5 children going to Year 6 in September:

Wednesday 15th July 9:30 – 11:00 am **or** Friday 17th July 9:30 – 11:00 am

Please come to the area outside Year 6 where your child's new class teacher will come to greet you and the children will be taken to their new classrooms.

We hope that all the children can come to meet their new class teachers and say good bye to their friends before we close the school gates for summer break.

Please stay safe and I look forward to seeing everyone in September.

Yours faithfully,

Mr D Chetty Headteacher













